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        Gillette City Council Pre-Meeting, June 5, 2018 

Council Proceedings    June 19, 2018     6:00 p.m. 

 

A Pre-Meeting of the City Council was held on Tuesday the 19th day of June 2018. 

 

Present were Councilmen Barks, Carsrud, Kuntz, Lundvall, Montgomery, and Mayor Carter-King; City 

Administrator Davidson; Directors Cole, Henderson and Wilde; Lt. Deaton; Chief Building Official Rogers 

and Deputy Chief Building Official Brown; Managers Palazzari, Toscana and Wasson; and Deputy City Clerk 

Staskiewicz. 

 

Warm Up Items 

Councilman Kuntz reported water running through the park on 4-J. 

 

WYDOT State Transportation Improvement Plan Presentation 

Wyoming Department of Transportation employees, Laura Dalles, Public Involvement Specialist; Mark 

Gillett, Assistant Chief Engineer; Scott Taylor, District Engineer; and James Evensen, District Construction 

Engineer presented information on 2018 funding sources, State Transportation Improvement Program (STIP) 

6-year development and overview, district projects, and partnership opportunities. Councilman Kuntz 

inquired about the timeline for the protected turn on Lakeway Road and Highway 59 and received a response 

of a projected completion date of the fall of 2018. Mayor Carter-King inquired about a timeline for the traffic 

signals on Garner Lake Road and Boxelder Road received a response that the traffic signals are scheduled for 

completion in 2019. Discussion ensued regarding various projects and problem areas in the Gillette area. 

Mark Gillett informed Council that government agencies can partner with the State of Wyoming for bids on 

construction supplies, fuel, road salt, sand and aggregate, bulk sodium chloride, crack sealing materials, etc. 

Ordering in larger quantities can result in savings for both the State and the City. 

 

Budget Amendment Review 

City Administrator Davidson gave Council an overview of the FY2017-2018 budget amendment, noting that 

for the most part, the amendment is mainly for bookkeeping purposes rather than actual dollars. 

 

Review June 19th Council Agenda 

The group reviewed the upcoming agenda items. 

 

Adjournment 

There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting adjourned at 6:58 p.m. An audio 

recording of this meeting is available in the City Clerk’s Office.  
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